

Dear fellow tribal members

I'm writing this letter to you to introduce myself. My name is Tillman Goldsbury Jr. "Timmy Goldsbury", and I am the grandchild of Vern Charles & Viola Mike, my mother is Becky Charles and my father is Tillman Goldsbury Sr. I am running for the business committee on the tribal council. I have decided to seek this office because I realize our wonderful community has come to a critical crossroad. We have grown considerably these last several years, and we have now reached a point where it is time for us to decide as a community what we want to become, where we want to go, an how we want to get there.

Never has it been more important to elect to the business committee a person who can represent your voice; someone who will act only in the best interest of the community and its bright future. I believe I can meet that challenge and look forward to the work ahead.

I have owned and operated my own fishing business for 8 years now. And have employed and still do, many tribal members. I'm someone who gives everyone a chance and opportunity to grow and better themselves and their families. I know what's it's like to start from nothing and how that one little opportunity could change the outcome of your life if you strive for success. I started out with a borrowed net fishing in our river and now own several boats and employ many tribal people. I am prepared to take this opportunity if elected. For anyone that knows me knows that I love my family and I'm a very hard worker. I love the kids and elders foremost as they come first, as this is what I have been taught and still practice today.

What I would really like to see is more transparency with where our tribe is heading an where our money is going. I believe our people should have more of an opinion and voice on how our tribal funds are spent so there more understanding on where the

funds are heading. I would also like to work on lowering the quorum number so we as the people and tribe can address a lot more concerns. Also, Relief funds for the elders and for the community as we all know how difficult times like these can be. I would like to see more money available for kids' programs and college students as they are our future and I would look to diversify and explore our economy. That's some of the many things I would address and stand for if elected. I would like to be your voice on tribal council, and I would like to count on your voice and your vote to help me get there. Thank you for the opportunity to introduce myself.

Tillman Goldsbury Jr.

If you have any questions or issues you would like addressed you can contact me on my email Timgold19@gmail.com or my cell phone 360-775-5422.



